Minutes - Aspen Grove Condominium Association Board of Directors Meeting

Wednesday January 21, 2009

6:00 pm


Scott’s Seafood Restaurant

Walnut Creek






Directors present:
Mario Alioto, Tom Merrick, Liz Reagor, Bob Thornton

Director excused absent:  Jim Steeb

Others present:
Bob McClintock – McClintock Accountancy, Peter Miller- Camco

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 pm by President Thornton. 

Minutes of the November 6, 2008 Board of Directors Meeting

Mr. McClintock presented the Financial Statements and Independent Auditors’ Report October 31, 2008 and 2007, Report to the Board of Directors for the Year Ended October 31, 2008, the Internal Control Letter October 31 2008, and the Results of the 2008 Camco Payroll and Work Order System Work. It was recommended that in the current economic climate the Board keep an eye on the accounts receivable reports. When the Board finalizes the most recent reserve study prepared by SBI, LLC. they should remove any contingency and not include painting or slurry sealing to be in the study. After discussion it was moved, seconded, and passed to accept the audited financial statements as presented. 

The Board reviewed the December 2008 financial statements prepared by Camco. After discussion of the accounts receivable report it was moved, seconded, and passed to send a Notice of Default to the owner of AG108. 

The reserve study prepared by SBI, LLC. in 2008 has not been finalized. At a future meeting in 2009 the board will review the study for finalization.  Mr. McClintock recommended that any contingency be removed and the study not includes painting or slurry sealing.

Mr. Thornton reported that the SEC had not yet released the prospectus on a corporate note investment that he was researching for presentation to the Board. The investment will be presented for Board consideration at a future meeting. 

Detention Pond and Water Runoff Issues were discussed. Water is now seeping out of the hill behind the dumpster enclosure at the end of Silver Strike creating an ice condition in the parking lot... A drain system is being designed by Dal Hunter of Black Eagle Consulting. Advanced Asphalt will install the drain this winter when weather permits. No tolling agreement has been reached with CNL properties. A complaint action was filed by Attorney Branden Bickel in late 2008 to protect the statute of limitations. Detention pond monitoring is being done by the Camco crew with direction from Bill Ireton. It was requested that the property manager talk to Dal Hunter about methods to test detention pond water for leakage into other areas of the property.  The property manager will work with Priyatosh Ray of Stantec Engineering to obtain, within 60 to 90 days, the cost of the damage done by the leaking pond to buildings’ foundations and asphalt parking lots in Aspen Grove. The crawl space areas under 3130-3132 will be inspected for mold and water damage by Lake Tahoe Termite. Mitigation costs will be presented to the Board. NPOA has requested an executive session meeting on February 7th with President Thornton and the property manager to gain a better understanding of the legal action and how it impacts their relationship with East West Partners. Aspen Grove owners will be notified of the legal action in a letter to be written by President Thornton.

The following winter/spring grounds and building maintenance items were discussed:

1. Snow removal services from Al Pombo (parking lots) and Jorge Benuto (pathways) were considered good. With the pathways not being cleared to full widths after each storm more ice melt is being applied.

2. Mr. Merrick reported on the ski back trail maintenance by Northstar. Some vehicles in the paid preferred parking area have been parking close to the ski back and nearly blocking it. 

3. A light concrete floor was recently replaced in tower unit 3138. The cost was shared between the association and the owner. The contractor doing a remodel there did demolition work to the common area, the floor, without first obtaining approval from the board in their capacity as the architectural review committee.  

The following Architectural Review Committee items were addressed:

1. The letter to owners with the schedule of improvements will be finalized when the upgrade items are confirmed by the ARC.

2. The Silver Strike parking lot drain installation project is progressing. Black Eagle Consulting is drawing the plans, Nevada Underground has located utilities in the area, 
Advanced Asphalt will do the installation of the new drain when plans are complete and weather permits.

3. The new dumpster enclosures are holding up well to the elements. Residents are not always closing the dumpster doors or putting their trash in the dumpsters, rather to the side. The Camco maintenance crew routinely keeps the enclosures free of snow. 

4. A proposal from Aegis Electrical to replace the pathway light fixtures was reviewed. After discussion it was moved, seconded, and passed to accept the proposal at a cost of $212,617. Lumec textured bronze fixtures and metal poles will be installed along pathways in the summer of 2009.

5. The ARC is still experimenting with building color changes. 

6. The window replacement color will be Blomberg medium bronze. Two contractors have been engaged to provide bids for installing new window frames with or without dual pane windows, flashing, and trim. Units sliding glass doors will not be replaced. Their frames will be painted to match the new frames.  Window sizes for all units’ windows, including tower units, are being obtained by the Camco crew. 

7. Ruppert Inc. is working up a cost estimate for engineering and installation of an ADA approved ramp, parking lot stairway, and asphalt pathway to tower buildings 3145-3156 and 3157-3168. It will be presented at the next board meeting. 

8. Mr. Thornton and contractor Gerald Meng have been working on a railing replacement plan with 4” x 4” square metal grates. Unit 3131 will be used as a test model for installation of the grates in a dark brown shade to match the new pathway lights. 

9. Mrs. Reagor presented alternative front door replacement models. They were chosen on the basis of warmth, durability, and security. At the next meeting a model door will be selected for use in unit 3131 as a pilot project. 

10. Mr. Thornton emphasized that the ARC must be notified of any remodel modifications to a unit, especially if it affects the common area. Plans must be submitted by owners to the ARC. Mr. Miller will review the plans and notify the ARC if the common area is impacted. A letter will be sent to owners notifying them of this policy 

Mr. Thornton commented on Northstar Security’s parking patrol monitoring and nightly pathway light inspection. He and Mr. Miller will meet with managers of the department on February 7th to better define the association’s expectations and policies and procedures. 

A windshield sticker change from the orange buzz saw to another artwork symbol was discussed. Unit numbers will be printed on the new stickers. The sticker change will screen out day parking of vehicles from other associations that use the orange buzz saw. At the next meeting artwork ideas will be presented for the new sticker design.

The next meeting was set for 6:00 pm Thursday March 19, 2009 at Scotts Seafood in Walnut Creek. 

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 9:28 pm. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Peter Miller

Property Manager
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